MINUTES


Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group 

Orchard Creek Lodge

February 4, 2008  7:00 P.M.


Board Members: 





President
John Zehnder

Event Coordinator
Chuck Schmidt

V.P. Membership
DiAnn Rooney

Social Chair

Cherė Andre

Secretary
Pat Heesch

Community Liaison
Joan Zehnder

Treasurer
Arnie Sondergard
Web Master

Dick Brewster







Historian

Virgil Berry

Introductions

· John introduced the following new members: Tracy & Connie Gilman, Vic & Karen Kremesec, John & Sandra Milbauer, Carl & Barbara Grondoma, Tom Ware & Alice Greiner, Tom & Michelle Breckon, and, Ron & Elly Goleno.
· John said the only criteria for becoming a member is to be a resident of Lincoln Hills. To go on our trips you need to be a member, pay your dues, and have an authorized car.  John reviews all applications for cars not on our approved list, and then passes the applications to a committee made up of Tom Webb, Steve Postle, Ernie Drake and Dick Brewster for their review and decision.
 Reports

· Pat H. asked for any corrections to the January 8th minutes, which were e-mailed to all the members.  They were approved.  It was noted that the meeting agendas will also be e-mailed to members.  

· DiAnn reported that as of the end of January 58 households were on the roster, but there are only 38 paid member households.  New updated rosters, with current revision dates, were in the process of being distributed.

· Arnie S. is now collecting the 2008 dues of $20.00.  We ended the year with a balance of $195, and after dues were collected, and check expenses paid, our current balance is $944.36.  At this point about 22 members haven’t paid dues.

· Dick B. reported on our website (lhsportscars.com), and said the new officers and trips were now on the site.  

· Chuck Schmidt gave the updated information for all the 15 trips planned for 2008.

· Cherė was not present, but Ernie reported that March 5th would be the New Members Get Together at the Zehnders’ home.

Old Business

●
John thanked B.J. for serving on last year’s Board as Membership Chair, and also Steve Postle as 2007’s Events Coordinator.  Pat H., assisted by Anita Crowther, was also thanked for organizing the Christmas Party.

New Business
· Dick Brewster brought up the issue of not having the trips’ dates on the website.  It was moved and seconded to include the dates on our website.

· Bill Holding gave a report on the Relay for Life event that will be held on May17-18.  Our group is called “Positive Thinkers”.  Volunteer walkers will be needed for the 24-hour time span.  More information to follow. 

· The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. – 38 members were in attendance.

Respectfully submitted,

LHSCG Secretary, Pat Heesch
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